
 Weekly Bulletin no.111 

Friday 3rd October 2025 

Thank you for all of the posters we received for World Animal Day — we 

absolutely loved looking at them.  Don’t forget that the deadline to apply for 

High School places is 31st  October. You will need to apply for a place via 

the Cheshire West website.  Here is a link to a good website for help with 

this: Secondary_Booklet_Sep25. Polite request: Parents and Carers 

should not be parking in Pinewood car park, as this can sometimes block 

their visitors and staff gaining access or leaving the car park.  Also please be 

considerate when parking on Sandyhill, please do not block resident’s 

drives. 

#Saturday 4th October  

Open Morning 9:30am—

12:30pm 
 

 

 

Wednesday 8th October 

Swimming for Year 4   

 

 

 Friday 17th October  

Harvest Celebrations 

KS2 

 
 

Thursday 23rd October  

Halloween Discos 

Booking on ParentPay 

 

Friday 24th October  

School Closes 

 

Tuesday 4th November 

School Re-Opens  

Amazing sculptured art work by Year 6  

https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/asset-library/secondary-booklet-sep252.pdf




 

Here is the link to our  

Wrap-around Care  

booking system 

 

https://darnhall.childcare-

online-booking.co.uk/ 

We offer Breakfast Club on 

both sites starting at 8am.  

Home Hub After School Club 

takes place in the KS2 build-

ing and starts at 3:15pm un-

til 6pm.  

 

A big well done to this week’s  

attendance winners 

 

Butterfly Class 

Butterfly Class had a   

fantastic attendance  

this week of  

98.1%.  
 

They have been rewarded with 15 minutes 

of extra outdoor play.  

Look out for your child 

coming home with one of 

these ‘Happy Note Home’ 

notes as a reward for their 

good behaviour. 

 



Just  a few reminders! 

• The school day starts at 8.30am 

• Any absences must be reported to 07754 559291 

• If your child vomits at home they will need to be absent from 

school for 48 hours, please let us know 

• Non urgent appointments should be taken outside of school 

hours 

• Holidays should not be taken in school terms (please see at-

tached flyer on previous page) 

• Children need to bring in a labelled water bottle every day 

• Please write your child’s name on clothing 

















 

 

An appeal to all parents and carers of children who are using mobile phones, 

tablets, games consoles or other devices. 

 

Please, please check what they are doing every day - read messages, listen in, 

make it your business to know what your child is doing, and protect them. We 

have some children participating in group chats and online chats that aren’t very 

nice and are really unkind. 

School are not responsible for supervising children’s personal technology and 

are having complaints from parents about some children. 

 

School staff are limited what they can do as this is not happening in our care. It 

is the responsibility of the parents and carers to ‘police’ this. It’s happening at 

home. Take phones off your children, restrict their usage, monitor their usage 

daily, talk to your children about the implications of bullying online etc. Report 

harmful material, online bullying or malicious communications to the police. 

 

Ask yourself … Why does my primary age child need a phone? Give them back 

their childhood and take control of their screen time. 

 

I read this the other day and it rang true … “Mobile phones are stealing chil-

dren's childhoods. They’re being pulled into the online world before they've had 

the chance to live in the real one.” 

 

Thank you 

Sarah Tomlinson  


















